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	Date Inspected:
	16/12/2016
	

	Officer:
	AB
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Proposed new garden storage building with potting shed and greenhouse.

	Site Address/Location:
	Wiswell Manor (Formerly The Eaves)Pendleton Road Wiswell BB7 9BZ

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	N/A

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	N/A

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Key Statement EN2 - Landscape

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMH5 – Residential and Curtilage Extensions

Policy DME1 – Protecting Trees and Woodland



	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:
Permission is sought for the erection of a new outbuilding to contain a store, potting shed and greenhouse at Wiswell Manor (Formerly The Eaves) Pendleton Road Wiswell. The site lies to the west of Pendleton Road outside the defined settlement limit of Wiswell. It is set within land designated open countryside with the boundary to the AONB aligning the eastern side of Pendleton Road. The erection of a new country house (including a bed and breakfast element) at the site approved by application 3/2014/0053 is nearing completion.

It is proposed to erect a new ancillary outbuilding adjacent to the south-west boundary of the site to provide a store, potting shed and greenhouse. The proposed building would measure 5.1m x 18.3m. The store and potting shed would be 4m high to the ridge and would be constructed using materials to match the main building including slate roof, cast iron rainwater goods, timber windows and stone walls, heads and sills. The greenhouse would have a height of around 3.2m and would have a stone base with aluminium glass panels above and a glass roof.

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The main considerations in the determination of this application are the design of the proposals, its impact upon the character and visual amenities of the surrounding area and its impact on the character and appearance of the application dwelling.
In term of its appearance, the proposed outbuilding would be commensurate in scale to the main dwelling. It would be constructed from materials that would respect those used in the construction of the parent property including stone sills and lintels, timber casement windows, a slate roof and stone walling and would therefore complement the existing residential property. In terms of its visual impact, the proposed building would be a clearly subservient addition and would be viewed in the context of the site. It would not be a prominent addition and there would be only limited views from Pendleton Road. Taking this into account it is considered that the proposed outbuilding would accord with Policies DMG1 and DMH5 of the Core Strategy.
It is noted that the application also proposes excavation works to create of an access track to the rear of the property. The Council’s Countryside Officer has confirmed that the proposals are unlikely to result in any harm to trees.
With regards highway safety, the County Surveyor has not raised any objections but recommends that the building is subject to a condition restricting its future use as living accommodation.

In conclusion, the proposals would not result in any visual harm and is recommended for approval.

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be approved.


